
William Makepeace Thackeray Vanity Fair

William Makepeace Thackeray's Vanity Fair is a satirical masterpiece that has
captivated readers since its publication in the mid-19th century. This novel,
often described as a "novel without a hero," cleverly explores themes of
ambition, social status, and moral ambiguity through its richly drawn
characters and intricate plot. Thackeray's keen observations of society,
combined with his sharp wit, make Vanity Fair a timeless work that continues
to resonate with readers today. In this article, we will delve into the
background of William Makepeace Thackeray, the key themes of Vanity Fair, its
memorable characters, and its lasting impact on literature.



Background of William Makepeace Thackeray

William Makepeace Thackeray was born on July 18, 1811, in Calcutta, India,
where his father worked as a clerk in the British East India Company. After
his father's death, Thackeray's mother brought him back to England, and he
was educated at several prestigious institutions, including Charterhouse
School. Thackeray's early career was marked by a series of failures in law
and business, which ultimately led him to pursue a career in writing and
illustration.

In the 1830s, Thackeray began writing satirical pieces and essays for various
magazines, which established his reputation as a social critic. However, it
was not until the publication of Vanity Fair in 1847-1848 that he gained
widespread acclaim. The novel's unique narrative style and incisive
commentary on Victorian society solidified Thackeray's place as one of the
leading authors of his time.

The Plot of Vanity Fair

Vanity Fair follows the lives of two young women, Becky Sharp and Amelia
Sedley, as they navigate the complexities of early 19th-century British
society. The novel is set against the backdrop of the Napoleonic Wars and the
subsequent changes in social class and fortune.

Key Plot Points

1. The Rise of Becky Sharp: Becky Sharp, an ambitious and cunning orphan,
uses her charm and intelligence to climb the social ladder. Her relentless
pursuit of wealth and status often leads her to manipulate those around her.

2. Amelia Sedley's Romantic Dreams: In contrast to Becky, Amelia Sedley is
portrayed as naïve and idealistic. Her love for George Osborne, a wealthy but
morally ambiguous man, drives much of her storyline as she grapples with
heartbreak and betrayal.

3. The Intersection of Lives: Throughout the novel, the lives of Becky and
Amelia intertwine with various other characters, including the pompous and
self-righteous Mr. Jos Sedley, the kind-hearted but foolish Rawdon Crawley,
and the morally ambiguous Lord Steyne. Their interactions highlight the
complexities of human nature and the often shallow pursuits of society.

Themes in Vanity Fair

Vanity Fair is rich with themes that critique the social structure of 19th-
century England. Thackeray's exploration of these themes adds depth to the
narrative and encourages readers to reflect on their own values and beliefs.

Ambition and Social Climbing



One of the central themes of Vanity Fair is ambition. Becky Sharp epitomizes
the ruthless pursuit of social status, utilizing her intelligence and charm
to manipulate those around her. Thackeray presents a society obsessed with
appearances and wealth, revealing the lengths individuals will go to achieve
their desires.

Morality and Hypocrisy

Thackeray expertly critiques the moral hypocrisy of his characters. Many
characters, including George Osborne and Lord Steyne, embody a façade of
respectability while engaging in morally questionable behaviors. The contrast
between their public personas and private actions serves as a commentary on
the superficial nature of social status.

Friendship and Betrayal

The relationships between characters in Vanity Fair are fraught with betrayal
and manipulation. Amelia's unwavering loyalty to those who do not reciprocate
her feelings highlights the complexities of friendship. Conversely, Becky’s
alliances are often strategic, demonstrating that trust is a commodity in the
pursuit of social advancement.

Memorable Characters in Vanity Fair

Thackeray's strength as a novelist lies in his ability to create memorable
and multi-dimensional characters. Each character represents different aspects
of society and serves to advance the novel's themes.

Becky Sharp

Becky Sharp is perhaps one of the most iconic characters in literature. Her
ambition, intelligence, and manipulative nature make her a fascinating anti-
heroine. Readers may find themselves both captivated and repulsed by her
actions, prompting a complex emotional response.

Amelia Sedley

In stark contrast to Becky, Amelia Sedley embodies innocence and idealism.
Her unwavering love for George Osborne, despite his flaws, serves as a
poignant exploration of romantic idealism. Amelia's character arc allows
readers to witness the harsh realities of life and the fragility of dreams.

Supporting Characters

- Rawdon Crawley: A charming but irresponsible man, Rawdon's character
represents the complications of love and loyalty. His relationship with Becky



showcases the tensions between ambition and genuine affection.

- Lord Steyne: The morally ambiguous nobleman represents the corrupting
influence of wealth and power. His interactions with Becky highlight the
dangers of ambition unchecked by morality.

- Jos Sedley: Amelia's brother, Jos, is a pompous and self-satisfied
character whose delusions of grandeur add a comedic element to the narrative.
His character serves as a critique of the social elite's superficiality.

The Impact of Vanity Fair on Literature

Vanity Fair has left an indelible mark on the literary landscape and has
influenced countless authors and works. Its unique narrative style, blending
third-person omniscient narration with direct addresses to the reader, was
groundbreaking for its time.

Influence on Later Literature

- Realism in Literature: Thackeray's detailed portrayal of societal norms and
human behavior paved the way for the realist movement, influencing authors
like George Eliot and Henry James.

- The Anti-Hero: The character of Becky Sharp has inspired the development of
anti-heroes in modern literature, encouraging writers to create complex
characters who defy traditional moral boundaries.

- Satirical Novels: Vanity Fair's sharp social commentary has set a precedent
for future satirical works, encouraging authors to examine societal flaws
through humor and irony.

Conclusion

In conclusion, William Makepeace Thackeray's Vanity Fair remains a seminal
work that continues to resonate with readers due to its exploration of
ambition, morality, and the human condition. Through the richly developed
characters and intricate plot, Thackeray offers a timeless critique of
societal values that encourages reflection on the nature of ambition and the
pursuit of happiness. As readers delve into the world of Vanity Fair, they
are reminded of the complexities of human nature and the often blurred lines
between virtue and vice in the relentless quest for social status.

Frequently Asked Questions

What is the central theme of 'Vanity Fair' by William
Makepeace Thackeray?
The central theme of 'Vanity Fair' is the critique of society and its
obsession with wealth, status, and superficiality, exploring how these



factors influence human behavior and relationships.

Who are the main characters in 'Vanity Fair'?
The main characters in 'Vanity Fair' include Becky Sharp, an ambitious social
climber; Amelia Sedley, her naive friend; and the scheming Rawdon Crawley,
among others.

How does Thackeray use satire in 'Vanity Fair'?
Thackeray employs satire in 'Vanity Fair' by exaggerating the traits of his
characters and their actions, exposing the moral vacuity and hypocrisy of
Victorian society.

What narrative style does Thackeray use in 'Vanity
Fair'?
Thackeray uses a third-person omniscient narrative style, often breaking the
fourth wall to comment directly on the story and its characters.

Why is 'Vanity Fair' considered a classic of English
literature?
'Vanity Fair' is considered a classic due to its intricate character
development, sharp social commentary, and its innovative narrative style that
challenges traditional storytelling.

What does the title 'Vanity Fair' signify?
The title 'Vanity Fair' signifies the superficial and materialistic nature of
society, referencing a biblical allegory where vanity is portrayed as a
distraction from virtue.

How does Thackeray portray female characters in
'Vanity Fair'?
Thackeray portrays female characters in 'Vanity Fair' as complex individuals,
highlighting both their strengths and vulnerabilities, often critiquing
societal expectations placed upon them.

What impact did 'Vanity Fair' have on contemporary
literature?
'Vanity Fair' had a significant impact on contemporary literature by
influencing the development of the modern novel, particularly in its focus on
character psychology and social realism.

What role does social class play in 'Vanity Fair'?
Social class plays a crucial role in 'Vanity Fair', as characters navigate
and manipulate social hierarchies, illustrating the fluidity and fragility of
status in Victorian society.

How does 'Vanity Fair' reflect the values of the



Victorian era?
'Vanity Fair' reflects the values of the Victorian era through its
exploration of ambition, morality, and the tension between personal desires
and societal expectations.
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